MINUTES

ACADEMIC ABFAIRS COMMITTEE

YOUNGSTOWN STATE UNIVERSITY

DATE: Monday, May 26, 1969, at 4:00 P.M., in the Linder House

PRESENT: Dr. Behen, Prof. Alleman, Prof. Botty, Dr. Bridgham, Dr. Chrisp,

Dr. Dillon, Prof. Fortunato, Dr. Hare, Dr. Richley.

ABSENT: Dr. Coffield, Dr. Edgar

GUESTS: Mr. Evans, Mr. Foster, Mrs. Hopkins, Mr. Livosky, Mr. Matzye, Mr. Shipman, Mrs. Smith, Mr. Yingst

1. Chairman Behen called the meeting to order at 4:05 P.M.

- 2. The minutes of the last meeting (May 19, 1969) were approved as distributed.
- 3. Chairman Behen expressed his appreciation to the committee for its diligence to duty as well as its loyal and faithful support throughout the year. He especially cited Prof. Botty and Dr. Bridgham for their long and invaluable service to this committee. Their numerous contributions to the activities of this committee are evidenced in minutes of meetings of many years past.
- 4. The meeting was then turned over to Prof. Botty who reported on the actions of her subcommittee on Admissions Policy. Discussion followed relative to the implications of several data tables included in Prof. Botty's report.
- 5. Following her report, Prof. Botty moved, Dr. Dillon seconded and it was approved that the following three(3) recommendations made by the subcommittee on Admissions Policy be considered by this committee when it again convenes.

POLICY RECOMMENDATIONS

Effective - 1970/1971

a. Applicants may be admitted upon graduation from high school. (The effect of this recommendation is to remove the 16 units as a requirement.)

possible catalog explanation that would be used:

To be admitted, applicants must have graduated from High School. The general admissions policy of the University does not assure admission of an individual to a particular course or program. Some students may be requested to enroll in special courses for correction of scholastic deficiencies. Those who have not completed one or more of the pre-college courses required by the various schools or colleges within the University may be admitted with the understanding that these courses will be completed as soon as possible and not later

than the end of the sophomore year.

Effective - 1970/1971

All new freshmen applicants must take the American College Test (ACT) before registration is authorized. (The effect of this recommendation is to remove the choice of tests between ACT and SAT.)

Effective immediately

- Transfer Ohio Residents Applicants suspended or dismissed from other institutions are not eligible for consideration until at least two (2) quarters following the term in which the suspension occurred. (The effect of this recommendation is to reduce the waiting period from one (1) calendar year to a minimum of two (2) quarters.)
- 6. This is the last meeting of this committee until the fall 1969 quarter.
- 7. The meeting was adjourned at 5:10 P.M.

Victor A. Richley Recorder

VAR: ams

President Pugsley CC Dr. Coffield Dean Edgar Prof. Alleman Dr. Behen Prof. Botty Dr. Bridgham Dr. Chrisp Dr. Dillon Prof. Fortunato Dr. Hare Prof. Niemi Mrs. Schnuttgen